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WEST ORANGE COUNTY CONSORTIUM FOR SPECIAL EDUCATION 
 

MINUTES OF THE WOCCSE SUPERINTENDENTS’ COUNCIL 
 

March 14, 2018 
 

COUNCIL MEMBERS 
PRESENT: 

Dr. Mark Johnson / FVSD 
Dr. Clint Harwick / HBUHSD 
Dr. Carol Hansen/OVSD 
Gregg Haulk / HBC 
Greg Rutherford / WSD 
 

COUNCIL MEMBERS ABSENT: 
 

None 

ADMINISTRATIVE PERSONNEL 
ABSENT: 
 

None 

PLACE AND DATE OF MEETING: Huntington Beach Union High School District 
Board Room 
March 14, 2018 
 

I. CALL TO ORDER  The meeting was called to order by Dr. Johnson at 4:00 pm 
 

II. FLAG SALUTE 
 

The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Mr. Rutherford 
 
 

III. APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
 
 
 

Motion:  Dr. Hansen moved to approve the minutes from  
  Regular Meeting December 13, 2017 
 
Second: Dr. Harwick 
 
Vote:  5 approved  
 

IV. PUBLIC COMMENTS 
 

None 
 

V. RECOGNITION 
 

Dr. Johnson recognized Doug Siembieda for his exemplary work as 
the WOCCSE Interim Executive Director. 
 
Lindy Leech-Painter thanked Nancy Finch-Heureman for her years 
of hard work with WOCCSE and congratulated her on her 
retirement. 
 

VI. INTRODUCTION Dr. Johnson introduced Jimmy Templin as the new Executive 
Director of WOCCSE. 
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VII. EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S 
UPDATE 

Jimmy Templin provided an update on his first couple of weeks as 
the new Executive Director, noting that he has met with all five 
Superintendents and Directors of Special Education. 
 

VIII. STAFF PRESENTATION Rebecca Kim and Erin Asumbrado, both WOCCSE Occupational 
Therapists, presented on the services they provide and how they 
work with the districts/students. 
 

IX. LEGAL UPDATE Nancy Finch-Heureman provided a YTD update on Due Process 
hearings, ADR Sessions and Compliance Complaints for all five 
districts. 
 

X. BUSINESS UPDATE Rachel Rios presented the WOCCSE Interim Budget. 
 

XI. PUBLIC COMMENTS Kari Kone spoke to the council about her concern regarding a lack 
of services for dyslexia. 
 
Amy Tompkins spoke to the council about her concerns regarding 
dyslexia, and the possibility of WOCCSE provided dyslexia 
simulation training. 
 

XII. CLOSED SESSION There were no items to report. 
 

XIII. ADJOURNMENT Dr. Johnson adjourned the meeting at 5:00. 
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